[image: image1.jpg]St. Sebasgtian Parish

476 MULL AVENUE = AKRON, OHIO 44320-1299 = 330.836.2233 = www.stsebastian.org





Angelus Letter

13 May 2020

Wednesday of the Fifth Week of Easter

Our Lady of Fatima

Dear Parish Family,

Happy feast of Our Lady of Fatima!  On this day in particular I want to ask you to pray for vocations.  There are several young people in one way or another associated with the parish who are considering priestly or religious vocations.  Pray for the intercession of Our Lady for them.  Also, during this time we still have had people register at the parish! If you are receiving these emails already, “WELCOME!” and I ask the greater parish community to offer a prayer this day for all of you.

FROM THE MAILBAG

As you may know, the former site of Perkins Middle School is currently slated to be turned into housing.  The parish received a notice last week which I wrote about in an earlier letter. The notice which includes a map of the proposed development, its stages, and a notice of a public hearing on the project is available for viewing in the rectory office in case anybody wanted to see it.  One of you wrote in to inform me:

“Father, the neighbors on Elmdale have not seen any notice about the Perkins property. We would like to attend meeting on May 22.  Could you please share the information you received and I will pass it to my neighbors.”

The Akron City Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on Friday, May 22nd at 9AM.  Those desiring to observe the live hearing may do so via livestream, which will be available at akronohio.gov/youtube.  If you want to attend via video conferencing as a proponent or opponent, you must provide the city with your contact information no later than May 15th.  Send your contact information, including an email, phone and where you can be reached to agregg@akronohio.gov.  If you do not have videoconferencing capabilities, this is also the address to contact someone in order for accommodations to be made.  For further information, you may pick up a flyer at the rectory, contact the city at the email address above or call (330) 375-2350.

LETTER TO YOU

A letter from our diocesan administrator is included at the bottom of this letter.

HELP KEEP ST. SEBASTIAN PARISH GROUNDS BEAUTIFUL!

Here is an update from our Grounds Committee with opportunities for you to help out around the parish:
Hedge and Shrub Trimming
We have only a few ground crew members or parishioners (per Fr. Valencheck’s request in a Daily Letter) volunteer to trim the hedges and shrubs this year.  This is certainly understandable as many parishioners are giving a priority to their health,  as they should do.  The current plan is to have those few volunteers, who feel they can do so safely, trim some of the hedges or shrubs and an outside landscaping company do the rest. This will minimize the cost to the parish.  A “mystery trimmer” trimmed the Elmdale hedges a few days ago but we do not know the name of this “mystery trimmer.”  If he, she, or they will contact Dick Gross at rgross@uakron.edu, we can coordinate the efforts of all the St. Sebastian trimmers.
Mulch
As mentioned previously, the grounds crew will not distribute mulch this year due to health concerns.  The St. Sebastian facilities manager, Mike Zimmerman, said that we will have a small amount of mulch delivered. Milissa Smith, the parish business manager plans to enlist the help of high school students who need service hours and feel they can do so with minimum risk.  Enlisting the help of an outside firm is also a possibility.
Flower Planting
Flowers will be planted in the landscape areas on May 23, with May 30 as a rain date. This includes the east side of the church, near the St. Theresa and St. Francis statues, in front of the rectory wall, at the ends of the rectory walkway, around the Blessed Mother statue near the rectory porch, and around the Sacred Heart statue. Lois Gerstenmaier, Ginny Bowman, Debbie Large, Jo Cooney, and Marian Olsen have already volunteered to help with the planting of the flowers.  If you can help, let Dick Gross know by email at rgross@uakron.edu or call Jeannie King at 330-864-5777 and they will coordinate this effort.
Weeds, Watering, and  Maintenance
Fred King and Jim Dettling will spray weeds in all areas where spraying will not damage flowers or other plants. They will also spray weeds and grasses in all driveways and sidewalks on Thursday mornings.  
Any pulled weeds and unwanted grass from established flower beds around the church, rectory, school and Zwisler Hall will be handled by the “Thursday morning” crew although any volunteer can do it when they are on campus.
Volunteers will deadhead flowers as needed.  The “Thursday morning” crew will handle most of this but any volunteer can do it when they are on campus.
There is already a volunteer crew to water the landscape plants, but volunteers to help at additional times would be appreciated.  The less rain, the more watering is needed.  If you can help, call Jeannie King at 330-864-5777 even if you can only help occasionally. 
Mike Zimmerman, the St. Sebastian facilities manager has told us to notify him if there are any maintenance issues where his team can be helpful.
NOTE TO ALL VOLUNTEERS:  Please email Dick Gross at rgross@uakron.edu or call him at 330-576-6298 after you have finished and let him know the date and hours worked (closest 15 minutes), work accomplished, and any problems encountered so he can keep everyone informed as to where we stand.
REMEMBER!!!
No sharing of your tools or other items!!! 
Do not use common tools or other items.  For example, do not use the wheelbarrows or other tools from the greenhouse unless you know they have been disinfected!!!
Best to bring everything you need and take it home with you.  For example, bring your own trash bag if you need one!!!
Throw your full trash bag into an open dumpster or, if closed or full, drop it along one side of the dumpster!!!
Thank you to Dick Gross for coordinating all this effort and to all our volunteers for making our grounds look so beautiful!
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Debbie Cherif, Saida Cherif, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Bernard and Patricia Smith, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

‘The coronavirus pandernic has brought us together in solidarity as we respond with careful focus and deep.
resolve to take care of one snother during these roubled times that challenge us, our femilics, our
‘communities and the world. As we endure this serious stuation, we take comfor i the words of Jesus as he.
reminds us: “and behold, | am with you alvays, unilthe end of the age."(Maft:28:20 - NABRE)

“The bishops of Ohio and I have met since mid-March to discuss recommendations and requizements put into
place by the state of Ohio and medical experts on our approach to dealing with the virus pandemic.
‘Consequently - and very reluctantly -- we agreed to suspend the public celebration of Mass beginning on 17
March 2020, to ensure the safety ofthe aithful and the common good of our communities.

After much discussion, and with proper consultation with the bishops of Ohio and the Callege of Cansultors,
1 announce that we will begin 10 reopen the churches of our diocese for the celebration of public Mass
beginning with weekday Mass starting on May 25. This will be done only where it can be achicved safely
and where pastorally possible - with less than S0% oceupancy of the church building and respecting sacial
distancing. This plan provides for the possibility of the gradua return 10 the public celebration of Mass and
prepares us 10 celebrate the solemnity of Pentecost the weekend of May 30-31, when Sunday Mass wil be
celebrated publicly.

We have asked our pastors with their parish staffs to put into place a rigorous effort 1o fulfll specific
idelines o help keep us safe which includes instructions on maintaining social distancing,
recommendations 1o provide a safe environment and instructions for the distribution of Holy Communion.
‘These guidelines can be viewed on the diosesan website, www.dioceseofcleveland.or.

The dispensaton from the oblgation (0 attend Sunday Mass remains n effct. The bishops of Ohio and |
continue to be cautious and concemed for those who are most a risk — the elderly and those with seious
health issue. 1 strongly urge those who are most vulnerable 1o stay at home and we implore those who are
ot feling well o refain from coming o church

1 am deeply grateful to our clergy, religious and lay leaders who continued to show their love and genuine
care for our people by connecting with parishioners in innovative ways. There have been many Masses
livestreamed by parishes. Other parish activities included connecting with parishioners through phone calls.
Some parishes opened their churches for private devotions or created inspiring videos for ther websites,
‘Thanks (0 everyone who played a role in srengthening our Catholic solidarity during these very challenging.
times

‘Together we continuc to pray for all who are suffering from COVID-19, for all health care workers and first
responders, for allthe deceased and their families and for an casing of the anxicty and tension caused by this
pandemic. Relying on the motherly care of Our Lady, especially during this month of May, we unite our
sufferings 10 those of our Lord Jesus Christ, and we trust i the glorious hope of his Resurrection.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Dot POlbiab
Reverend Donald . Oleksak
Diocesan Adminisirator

Diosese of Cleveland





